

**Summer July 2019** 

Dear Pastors and Friends,

I have truly felt your prayers while Shane & I were at our National Little People's Conference in San Francisco, California. After 3 days I lost count of how many I had led to the Lord. It was one of the largest numbers in attendance I've seen in these 24 years I've been attending; so many I could hardly get around. They predicted 5-6000. There was a lot more "Little Babies" than usual little people. Little people were not the only ones, I was blessed to lead average size folks also. Lots of gospel tracts were handed out and I told them if they'd read it and do what it says, I'll see you in Heaven. I not only thank you for your prayers, I appreciate the finances to help us on our journey. It is costly in California - breakfast bar \$24, hamburgers & fries \$25. When Shane & I would go to Denny's, 2 blocks down the street for both of us it would be \$50. Along the street the homeless would be laying on the sidewalk. Coming from the airport I saw many homeless living in tents along the sidewalk also.

A block away from the hotel they had what they called a Pride Parade; it started at 11am and lasted all day. Shane said "Dad, you don't need to go out there, they say they are going to be naked women in this parade". Gay flags flying all over and around. This is one of the signs the Lord is nigh. It's sad in one way but I rejoice because it is a sign of his coming to take us home. I not only thank God for the souls I was blessed to lead to the Lord at the Little People's Conference, also for the souls around Dalton, Ga.

Since Cathy has been going to get blood work for her platelets every week I have been preaching close to home. It gives me more time around my local area to witness and also places I go and pray with people for their burdens. Next year our LPA Conference is scheduled to be in Austin, Texas and the following year in Boston, Mass. As of now, I do not know where our next district meeting will be this Fall or Spring of 2020.

I think about you that pray and help to go & lead souls to my Lord. You are a part of helping me to do this and God will bless you as well. I thank you all very much. Keep praying for Cathy & my health. A lot of people are passing away; my 86 year old brother passed the day before Father's Day. I preached his funeral, he was like a dad to me I miss him very much.

Cathy and I appreciate and love all of you and the huge blessing you are to our life and ministry.

Love to all,

Bro Bobby @ Cathy Brindle

Dr. Bobby Brindle

1111 Maple Grove Church Rd Chatsworth, GA 30705

Mobile: 706-260-5582

Home: 706-629-4134

e-mail: bobby.brindle@yahoo.com

Matthew 6:33 ~ But seek ye first the kingdom of God, and his righteousness; and all these things shall be added unto you.